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Barbara Carvalho Joins Aloha Pacific FCU 
as Vice President of Operations and E-Channel 

 
HONOLULU ⎯ Barbara Carvalho brings 38 years of experience in the financial industry as 
Aloha Pacific Federal Credit Union’s new vice president of operations and e-channel. 
 
Carvalho began her banking career as a teller at Central Pacific Bank and worked her way up to 
senior vice president, branch administration. She remained at CPB for 26 years.  
 
Most recently, she was a senior vice president for 11½ years at HawaiiUSA Federal Credit 
Union, overseeing a number of departments in retail services. 
 
Carvalho has a bachelor’s degree in business management from the University of Hawaii. She also 
attended the University of Wisconsin-Madison’s Graduate School of Retail Banking; and the University of 
Virginia’s Retail Banking Management School.  
 
At Aloha Pacific FCU, Carvalho oversees internal operations and departments including electronic services, 
online and mobile banking, marketing, member support call center and training. 
 
 
About Aloha Pacific Federal Credit Union: 
Founded in 1936 by industrious Honolulu City & County employees, Aloha Pacific FCU is the third largest 
credit union in Hawaii with more than $820 million in assets. It is the only Hawaii financial institution with a 
branch in Las Vegas. APFCU recently merged with Hawaii National Guard Federal Credit Union, which has 
been renamed Hawaii National Guard Credit Union, a Division of Aloha Pacific Federal Credit Union. 
 
APFCU has 10 branches, including seven on Oahu, one in Henderson, and two Hawaii National Guard CU 
branches on Oahu. Membership is open to employees of more than 2,000 Select Employee Groups (SEGs) 
and their immediate families. For additional information, please visit alohapacific.com. 
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